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CHILDREN AND FAMILY LAW DIVISION                       
MEMORANDUM AND PRACTICE TIP FOR CAFL TRIAL AND APPELLATE ATTORNEYS:

SINGLE JUSTICE PETITIONS/ INTERLOCUTORY APPEALS DURING THE COVID-19 CRISIS 
(March 20, 2020)
These are trying times; the Juvenile Court and the Probate and Family Court are postponing trials and holding 72-hour and temporary custody hearings by phone (or postponing them for long periods).  In some cases, judges aren’t willing to hear important motions.  What are we to do?  In many cases, we may wish to be patient and adapt to the new (and hopefully temporary) normal.  But some orders – or the failure to issue orders – are so egregious that they scream for appellate review by a single justice.  For example:

 

· The court refuses to hold any kind of meaningful 72-hour or temporary custody hearing;
· The court allows a child to be removed based on hearsay without giving the parties an opportunity to call the declarant to rebut the hearsay;
· The court allows a child to be removed based on DCF exhibits that are not shared with counsel or are shared too late for meaningful review;
· The court refuses to hold a hearing on the suspension or termination of family time visits;
· The court refuses to consider third-party custody as part of a 72-hour hearing;
· The court refuses to hear a guardianship petition filed by kin at the outset of a case;
· The court refuses to finish a trial where counsel firmly believes that the client is fit and will win;
· The court refuses to hear a motion for sibling visitation, particularly where the siblings had recently been living together.
 

There are many other examples of failures by the trial court that, even under today’s dire circumstances, call for review by a single justice.  If you are a private CAFL attorney and would like help filing a single justice petition, please see the practice tip below. 
PRACTICE TIP:  Do you want help filing a single justice petition?  
1.  Written Materials to Help
We have many model petitions and memos of law, a how-to manual, and model motions:

 

https://www.publiccounsel.net/cafl/professional/single-justice-practice/
2. Appellate Panel Members Ready to Help

 

We also have several appellate panel members willing to jump in and either mentor you or draft and file the petition with the single justice.  But time is of the essence.  Under G.L. c. 231, sec. 118, these cases must be filed within 30 days of the order you wish to appeal.  That deadline can’t be extended.  Contact anyone at CAFL Administration if you want help with a petition.  Contact Staff Counsel Ann Narris at anarris@publiccounsel.net if you would like us to assign your case to a member of the appellate panel.  (You would continue to represent the client at the trial level.)
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